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Bill Type and Number:    Ordinance 2016-536
Sponsor: Council Member Love:
Date of Introduction: August 9, 2016
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU; R; JWW
Date of Analysis: August 12, 2016
Type of Action: Sense of the Council Resolution
Bill Summary: The resolution opposes recent changes to Florida’s surface water quality standards by the Florida Environmental Regulation Commission and urging the Governor to reconsider the Commission’s recommendations prior to the recommendations being sent to the Environmental Protection Agency for final review and approval, and urging EPA to provide more appropriate public comment and thorough evaluation of same.
Background Information:  The federal Clean Water Act requires states to periodically review water quality standards publicly and modify and adopt changes as appropriate.  Florida has not reviewed its water quality standards or updated its Human Health-based Water Quality Criteria since 1992.  The Environmental Protection Agency (“EPA”) issued new scientific recommendations in 2015 based on national water quality and demographic trends.  The Florida Department of Environmental Protection (“FDEP”) is required to apply EPA’s guidelines while also accounting for Florida’s specific water chemistry and population through human health-based criteria.  In July, the Florida Environmental Regulation Commission voted to support changes in water quality standards that increase the maximum allowable amount of numerous toxic chemicals in Florida’s waterways.  The seven-member Commission had two vacancies at the time of the vote.  Numerous interested parties, including environmental groups and Florida Indian tribes, requested a delay in voting on a decision for recommendations until there was further study on health impacts of the water quality standard changes to children and the elderly and/or until the two vacancies were filled.  This resolution expresses Jacksonville’s opposition to the proposed changes to Florida’s Human Health-Based Water Quality Criteria recommended by the Florida Environmental Regulation Commission and urges the Governor to reconsider the Commission’s recommendations to increase the allowable limits for numerous chemicals discharged into Florida’s waterways.
Policy Impact: Jacksonville’s Waterways/Public Health/Environmental Quality Division
Fiscal Impact: Difficult to determine. Dischargers of the regulated chemicals may support the increased allowable limits of those chemicals as a cost savings that reduces the amount they need to spend on treatment and removal of the chemicals from waste streams, and thereby their cost of doing business. Opponents of the increased levels cite potential increased health risks to the public and possible discouragement of tourism in Florida from contaminated waters, which could incur greater health care costs and reduce economic activity and revenue from tourism.
Analyst: Jackson
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